
 
 
 
 

 

February 7, 2024 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC CORRESPONDENCE 

 

Alexandra Gelzin 

F065746-012324 

FOIA 142 

 

Dear Alexandra Gelzin,  

 

 

On behalf of the City of Chicago Department of Technology and Innovation (DTI) I am responding to your Freedom of 

Information Act FOIA request dated Tue 1/23/2024 8:05 PM. We are now responding to your request.  In your request, you 

seek and state the following.  

 

Record(s) Requested: To Whom It May Concern:Pursuant to the Illinois Freedom of Information Act., I hereby 

request the following records: An email log (in the Miriam format) searching the following accounts: Leslie Perkins 

For the time period October 15, 2023 through January 1, 2024 Please include the names of any attachments. 
 

Your request was reviewed by an eDiscovery search of our records that was conducted based on the parameters provided. Please 

be advised personal emails have been redacted pursuant to section 5 ILCS 140/7(1)(b), and section 7(1)(c). 7(1)(b) exempts from 

disclosure “private information.” Private information is defined in 5 ILCS 140/2(c-5) as “unique identifiers, including a person’s 

social security number, signature, driver’s license number, employee identification number, biometric identifier’s, person financial 

information, passwords, or other access codes, medical records, home or personal telephone numbers, and personal email address. 

Private information also includes home addresses personal license plates, except as otherwise provided by law or when compiled 

without possibility of attribution to any person.” Therefore, these identifiers are properly redacted pursuant to section 7(1)(b) of 

FOIA from the responsive records. 

 

Section 7(1)(c) exempts from disclosure:“[p]ersonal information contained within public records, the disclosure of which would 

constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of personal privacy[…] ‘Unwarranted invasion of personal privacy’ means the 

disclosure of information that is highly personal or objectionable to a reasonable person and in which the subject’s right to privacy 

outweighs any legitimate public interest in obtaining the information.  

 

You have the right to have a denial reviewed by the Public Access Counselor (PAC) at the Office of the Illinois Attorney General, 

500 S. 2nd Street, Springfield, Illinois 62706, (877) 299-3642. You also have the right to seek judicial review of your denial by 

filing a lawsuit in Cook County Circuit Court. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Yasmine S. Miranda   

 
FOIA Officer 

Department of Technology and Innovation (DTI) 

312.744.0447 

 

 

 

 


